
---MINUTES--- 
Cemetery Trustees Meeting 3/14/24 
Present: Anne Brenton, Kathie Dayotis, Sue Killam, and Margie Watkins, Cemetery Coordinator 
 
1) Motion by Kathie Dayotis for Sue Killam to be chair, seconded by Anne Brenton, passed 
unanimously.  
 
2) Discussed Section 6 (newest section) and some inaccuracies by the contractor in the work 
completed. Angela Wesson attended this part of our meeting and she is organizing a site walk 
with JAMCO to discuss next steps. Also discussed the need for a plot layout by the town 
engineer after the inaccuracies are rectified. We discussed the draining issues on both sides, 
surface needs to be re-leveled, hydroseed, etc. Angela said 75% of the project had been paid, 
town still owes $15-17k upon completion. Design of plots estimated $2-3,000.  
 
3) Brief discussion on buyback deeds from a family who will sell us 10 plots (#39) to the town. 
Kathie took this on.  
 
4) Agreed that Kathie will handle all deed transactions with Rockingham County Registry of 
Deeds.  
 
5) To get us operating this spring we need a water pump at approximately $500. About 6 yards 
loam is needed, will put in order through town garage. Gator is out for service at $400 estimated, 
town garage will do this n/c next year because they have the capability. Need to change out 
Margie's "holding space" for loam, etc., since Section 6 had served that purpose. (About $3,500, 
hoping for warrant article funds) 
 
6) Discussed and agreed upon a new pricelist for 2023, to be posted on website. We will no 
longer sell quads. 
 
7) Contract for grub control wiith Tru Green will be signed soon (signed now).  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Anne Brenton 
 
 
 
 
 
 


